

THE LINK

SOUTH SHROPSHIRE ACADEMY

Edition 15, 10th January 2020



Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back to a new school term and, of course, a new year!

It was lovely to welcome our students back to school on Tuesday and we hope that you all enjoyed a lovely Christmas break. Of course before we reached the end of last term the Ski Trip students and staff returned having enjoyed a wonderful time away. My thanks go to Mrs Davis and her team for leading the trip and ensuring all students arrived back safely.

Thank you for ensuring that your son/daughter has returned to school in the correct uniform and abiding by our expectations regarding make-up and jewellery. We have started to display a 'Tutor slide' projected on the screen in tutor group rooms during morning registration. This not only ensures that students are aware of events across the week but also reminds all of our expectations. We started this week with a reminder about uniform and jewellery. Next week, we will be undertaking some spot checks during the school day and if required, items of inappropriate jewellery will be placed in an envelope for students to collect at the end of the day from Reception.

On Wednesday this week, Year 11 students received their Mock Results certificate, during a session designed to replicate results day in the summer. Students received the grades that their teachers have estimated they might achieve, given their work to date in class, marking of mock exam papers and their attitude to learning. Please, therefore, talk with your son/daughter about their 'mock results'. Should you wish to discuss subject specific issues, please note that Year 11 Progress Evening will be taking place on Thursday 23rd January. For Year 9 students, their Year 9 exams are on the horizon and today Mr Wise led an assembly specifically to ensure that all students had the information they need top help them prepare.

Also today, Mrs Jones and Mr Overton have taken a group of year 10 students studying Btec Digital IT to RAF Cosford to help them with their coursework. I am sure that they will have an interesting and eye opening day!

With best wishes for a pleasant weekend and a Happy New Year!

Mr. J. Parr Headteacher

Year 11

Applications for all local colleges are now open.

<u>Public Transport from Church Stretton</u>

Following the recent changes to the timetables for public transport. Please see below advised timings for our students.

Church Stretton to Craven Arms/Ludlow

Bus 435 Cafe	<u>Train</u>
4.11pm	4.00pm
	5.06pm

Church Stretton to Shrewsbury

Bus 435 Cafe	<u>Train</u>
3.30pm	5.10pm
4.30pm	

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE SCHOOL TARGET = 96%
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE
SINCE SEPTEMBER 95.2%

16th December - 20th December 2019

Caradoc 90.4% Hazler 92.4% Lawley 92.8% Ragleth 93.9%

Progress Evenings 2019-20

Prior to the date of the progress evening (usually 2 weeks beforehand) an email will be sent to parents and carers with instructions on how to book appointments. All Progress Evenings will start at 15:30.

Year Group	
7	Year 11 Progress Evening coming up soon 2020
8	er 2019
9	19 th March 2020
10	17 th October 2019
11	23 rd January 2020

Parents we need you....

The P.T.A invites you to join them at their next meeting on **Thursday 23rd January at 6 pm at the school.**

Come along and find out about P.T.A plans for 2020.

You will be guaranteed a warm welcome and your contribution, however small, will make a difference.

For more information please contact Caroline Terrill, P.T.A. chair person by email csschoolpta@gmail.com.

If you cannot attend the meeting but are a willing volunteer for anything from putting up posters to helping at events or you have any skills that you think may be helpful to the P.T.A, please get in touch.



Five reasons to join the P.T.A

- 1, You will meet other parents and may make new friends.
- 2, You will raise money for a great causewhich helps to enhance your child's education.
- 3, You will make a difference and feel a sense of achievement. By getting involved you show your child how much you value their education.
 - 4, You will have the opportunity to have 'your say' on how funds are spent.
- 5, The final reason to join.... you have valuable skills and in order for the P.T.A to continue.......

WE REALLY NEED YOU!

EXPERIENCE REASEHEATH



COURSE OPEN EVENTS

2019

- Saturday 19th October
- · Saturday 16th November
- · Saturday 7th December

2020

- · Saturday 18th January
- Saturday 8th February
- · Saturday 14th March
- · Saturday 25th April
- · Saturday 6th June

Arrivo at 10am for a 1030am start unless otherwise specified.

To find out more or to register for one of our Course Open Events or Taster Days visit www.reaseheath.ac.uk/experience

TASTER DAYS

- Wednesday 1st July 2020
- Thursday 2nd July 2020
- Friday 3rd July 2020

Reaseheath Family Festival

Sunday 3rd May 2020

OUR COURSES

Adventure Sports

Agricultural Engineering

Agriculture

Animal Management

Business and Events Management

Construction

Countryside

Equine

Floristry

Food Technology

Horticulture

Motor Vehicle

Public Services

Sport

OTHER PATHWAYS

Entry and Foundation Learning

Apprenticeships

Technical Baccalaureates

GET IN TOUCH

- reaseheath.ac.uk
- ✓ fe-enquiries@reaseheath.ac.uk
- 01270 613242

GET CONNECTED

- Find us on Facebook facebook.com/reaseheathcollege
- View us on Instagram instagram.com/reaseheathcollege
- Follow us on Twitter
- Add us on Snapchat reaseheath

Reaseheath College, Nantwich, Chashira, CWS 6DF



Showing of the live performance

roh.org.uk/cinoma

16th January at 7.15

Church Stretton School Theatre

Theatre only prices £12 and £8 (under 18) pay on the door or pre-book

Tickets from Burway Books

Or Enquiries and pre-bookings for disability seating 01694 725588



Online sales at www.artsalive.co.uk

www.ticketsource.co.uk/cs-school-theatre

